
       

November, 2023
Dear Special Friends,
     Good afternoon, from Manzini, Eswatini (formerly called Swaziland), on Thursday, November 16, 2023. I’m ministering in Southern Africa at my usual time every year, in five different countries (Zambia, Zimbabwe, Eswatini, Botswana, and South Africa, for two months. I’ll finish next month, in the first part of December, and go back to Nigeria, where I live.
     I leave tomorrow for South Africa, to be in two different places there, and also in Botswana, my twelfth country to minister in this year.
     Thanks for praying for me! I really need your prayers every day, traveling and ministering all the time, in so many different places, at the age of 84!
     Thanks also for your faithful giving, to help me to keep going, and to help build more churches in the villages and towns in northern Ghana!
     There are ways testimonies to share! In Zambia last month, the usual pastor who always takes me from a certain city to the next one, about three hours away, had a problem with his car, and asked his friend, a church elder, to take his car, and he was also with me on the trip, too.
     The church elder shared his miracle story on the way, how he was very badly injured in a very terrible car accident, and the doctors thought he might die. Then, Jesus healed him, and he’s totally restored! Nothing is impossible with our God!
     In Zimbabwe, a lady came to me after a service, and told me about how when I prayed for her last year, Jesus had healed her leg! Jesus heals today!
     Here in Eswantini, a lady gave a testimony, about how we had prayed for her quite a few years ago, when she didn’t have children, and now she has three!
     In Zimbabwe, I always minister in an International Women’s Fellowship all day on a Saturday, and this year, the Women’s Prison Choir came to sing for us. Some of the ladies gave powerful testimonies of how they gave their lives to Christ in the prison, when the ladies of the International Women’s Fellowship came to minister.
     Several have finished a Bible College Course, while in the prison, and have been ordained to preach the gospel! God can change lives today!
     We keep on helping pastors build many churches in the villages and towns, all over northern Ghana! In October, we’ve finished putting a roof on the church at Kassapue (No. 130), and the roof is on at Ark of Salvation Church at Walewale (No. 129), too!
     We’re also getting ready to help two more churches to get a roof on at Kpanlory (No. 131), and at Bongbini (No. 132), as God provides soon!
     We also plan to help four churches finish the last things for dedication, like the wiring, fans, and painting, at Bootinga, Gbangyanmi, Nsunia, and Woribago, too.
     Thanks for helping me to build churches in northern Ghana, with all my heart! I’ll be there again soon, in the last part of December, till the first few days in February.
     Yes, the month of November begins with the letter “N,” and the first two letters of November are “No,” too. I’m praying for you this month, that there will be “No Loss,” “No accidents,” “No Sickness,” “No Bad News,” etc., in Jesus’ name!
Love, Doris Hokett     
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